THE PARISHES OF HOLY CROSS AND OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF BESTWOOD, BULWELL AND HUCKNALL.

Tel: 0115 9278403

CONTACT DETAILS:

Parish Priest:

FR. RICHARD HARDSTAFF

The Presbytery Brooklyn Road, Bulwell,

Nottingham NG6 9ES Parish Secretaries: Mrs Maria Cummins

> Tel: 0115 9278403 Mrs Breege Chapman

Tuesday—Thursday 9am to 1pm

Parish Email: holvcrosshucknallandourladvsbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk

Website: www.bulwell-and-bestwood-catholic-churches.org.uk

http://www.holycrosshucknall.org.uk

Facebook: https://facebook.com/bulwellandbestwood Tel: 07561121724 Parish Deacon Rev. Martvn Swabv

Retired Priest: Canon Anthony Dolar

ourladysbulwell.booking@gmail.com Hall Booking:

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISH

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell ead Teacher — Mrs. Fiona Wadsley St Margaret Clitherow, Bestwood Head Teacher - Miss Christine Reilly 0115 9150296 Holy Cross, Hucknall

Head Teacher—Mrs. Tammie McNamara 0115 9534577 SECONDARY SCHOOLS

Trinity School, Aspley Head Teacher — Mr. Matthew Shenton 0115 9296251 Christ The King, Arnold

Head Teacher —Miss Jo Love 0115 9556262

SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR - 16TH/17TH JULY 2022 MASS TIMES, SERVICES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK

SATURDAY - VIGIL OF SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF THE	16th	10.30am	OUR LADY'S	Baptism of Alfie James Peck
YEAR		2.00pm	HOLY CROSS	Concert dedicated to Refugees
		5.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Catherine Heraghty RIP
SUNDAY - SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR	17th	9.00am	HOLY CROSS	Dante Squitieri RIP
		11.00am	OUR LADY'S	Brew family intentions
		12.30pm	OUR LADY'S	Baptism of Elias Fairhurst
MONDAY - FERIA	18th			
TUESDAY - FERIA	19th	9.30am	OUR LADY'S	Christine's intentions &
				Catherine Heraghty RIP
WEDNESDAY - FERIA	20th	12.00pm	HOLY CROSS	Konrad Kujawinski RIP
THURSDAY - FERIA	21st	9.30am	OUR LADY'S	Catherine Heraghty RIP
FRIDAY - SAINT MARY MAGDALENE (FEAST)	22nd	12.00pm	HOLY CROSS	
		6.30pm	OUR LADY'S	Holy Hour, praise & Worship
SATURDAY - VIGIL OF SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY OF THE		5.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Peg Carroll RIP & Deceased members of
YEAR				McBride Family
SUNDAY - SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR	24th	9.00am	HOLY CROSS	Nathan Spencer RIP
		11.00am	OUR LADY'S	Dorothy & Dennis Eyre Intentions
				(66th Wedding Anniversary)

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—READER

July 24th - Lucas Ortega **HOLY CROSS CHURCH—WELCOMERS** July 24th - Andy & Sally Butkevicius **HOLY CROSS CHURCH CLEANING** July 24th — Charles & Patricia Nyarkoh

OUR LADY'S CHURCH—READERS

Saturday 23rd July - Kevin Stevenson Sunday 24th July - Mia Manu

OUR LADY'S CHURCH—WELCOMERS

Saturday 23rd July – Maram & David Gillott Sunday 24th July - Chris Burrows & Patsy Wesson **OUR LADY'S CHURCH CLEANING FOR JULY**

Team C (Monica, Jane, Michael and Eugenia)

RECONCILIATION
Our Lady's Saturday 4.30pm—4.45pm Holy Cross—Friday 11.30am (Before Mass) First Wednesday of Month 12.30pm (After Mass)

GOING INTO HOSPITAL? PLEASE INFORM FATHER JOHN OR THE CATHOLIC CHAPLAINCY TFAM. CITY HOSPITAL: 0115 9691169 FXT 56187 OMC 0115 9249924 FXT 64964

FORMATION OF COMMITTEES AT OUR LADY'S

Canon Law states that it is essential that a Parish needs to have a Finance Committee in place. Also I would like to have a Parish Council in place to help with the direction of the Parish going forward. Meetings will be held this weekend after Mass. These will take place in the Parish hall after the Masses. We would like to invite anyone who is interested in representing the parish of Our Lady's either on a Parish Council or Finance Committee. Original finance committee members please attend if possible and if you would like to continue on the committee. YOUR PARISH NEEDS YOU so please come along and share any thoughts or if you would like to join any of these committees. Can everyone who expressed an interest already to me, please attend these meetings. Hopefully at the end of these 2 meetings we will be able to form both committees. Thank you, Fr Richard.

FR FRANK CARVILL 50TH ANNIVERSARY

We offer our congratulations and best wishes to Fr Frank Carvill as he celebrates the wonderful occasion of his golden jubilee as a priest. Mass will be celebrated at Holy Cross on Thursday 21st July at 7.00p.m. in thanksgiving for Fr. Frank Carvill's 50 years as a priest in our Diocese. Parishioners wishing to attend this Mass, will be most welcome.

CLERGY CONFERENCE

Fr Richard will be away from Monday 18th July until Wednesday 20th July attending the Clergy conference. Fr Richard will not be contactable during this time. Fr Joby will celebrate Masses whilst Fr Richard is away.

FR RICHARD 20TH ANNIVERSARY OF ORDINATION

Congratulations and best wishes to Fr Richard who celebrates his 20th Ordination Anniversary on Wednesday. God Bless you Fr Richard. "MAY YOUR WALK WITH GOD LEAD YOU ALONG

A PATH FILLED WITH BLESSINGS".

REFRESHMENTS AFTER SUNDAY MASS AT OUR LADY'S

Our Lady's Parish Centre is now open for teas and coffees again after the Sunday Mass. Currently, we only have two teams of volunteers; therefore we are looking to get more teams together so that the rota can cater for refreshments each Sunday. It is not fair to rely on those two teams. If a few more teams came forward we could operate more regularly. So be generous please and join a refreshment team so our Community can get back to normal again. Please speak to Jane, Monica and Jane if you would like to help. Small steps will lead to great benefits. Thank you.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY AT OUR LADY'S ON SUNDAYS

In order for us to resume Children's Liturgy on a Sunday we need volunteers. No-one has come forward. We need to have two people for each Sunday. If you would like to help us, please give your name and contact details to Jane Rooksby, Fr. Richard, John in the sacristy or the office and Jane will contact you.

THE NEW DAWN IN THE CHURCH

A Catholic Family Pilgrimage Conference is taking place from Monday 1st until Friday 5th August at the Catholic National Shrine & Basilica of Our Lady of Walsingham. More information can be found in the video: www.youtube.com/watch?v=-BHK2b6mgel or at www.newdawn.org.uk

CONFIRMATION 2022 OUR LADY'S & HOLY CROSS

Congratulations to all our Confirmation candidates who received the Sacrament of Confirmation from Bishop Patrick last Tuesday evening at Holy Cross church. This was a lovely, prayerful celebration and we are so proud of the candidates. We hope they will continue to be part of our Church family. If any of the candidates would like to get involved with Ministries within the church please speak to Fr Richard. Congratulations to Dara Thompson, Johannas & Solaman Gillott, Woiciech Wisniewski, Ethan Edwards, Noah Edwards, Daria & David Blaj, Michael & Anna Okochi, Jimmy & Lilly Ann Delaney, Brian Fury, Martin Hoey, Henry Nwauku & Michael Clark. "COME HOLY SPIRIT AND FILL THE HEARTS OF THE FAITHFUL".

CONCERT DEDICATED TO REFUGEES

In Hucknall Holy Cross church, a concert dedicated to refugees takes place this Saturday 16th July at 2pm. School pupils from Christ the King Voluntary academy are joining together with us to take part in the concert. Invite your friends, everyone is welcome.

BIBLE PRAYER GROUP—HOLY CROSS

There will be no Bible study next week or until further notice.

HOLY HOUR—PRAISE & WORSHIP & HEALING PRAYERS

Friday evening Adoration will start at 6.30pm, at Our Lady's church.

We would like to welcome into the Christian Community through the Sacrament of Baptism; Alfie James Peck and Elias Fairhurst. We congratulate their parents, godparents and families.

BAPTISM CONGRATULATIONS

God has you in the palm of his hand

CARING FOR CREATION

is a workshop from Caritas to help us put Pope Francis's environmental encyclical Laudato Si' into practice: 7.00pm on Thursday 18th July by Zoom. Discover the connections between our faith and our environmental footprint. Explore ways to mark this autumn's Season of Creation in the parish. Find out about the diocesan Pioneer Parishes scheme to support our journey to become a 'zero carbon Church'. Book at bit.ly/FaithandFootprint or email: caritas@dioceseofnottingham.uk

SPECIAL PRAYER FOR GRANDPARENTS 24TH JULY

We pray for all our grandparents that they may rejoice in their families and continue to be an inspiration to all their grandchildren. We also remember those grandparents who are no longer with us.

SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVES

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell: Bridget Doyle Holy Cross, Hucknall: Rosaleen Walters

Diocesan Safeguarding Contact; Rachel Campion safeguarding@dioceseofnottingham.uk or telephone 0115 9539850

WEEKEND CHURCH BASKET COLLECTION 9TH/10TH JULY HOLY CROSS - £234.66 OUR LADY'S - £589.25

2ND COLLECTION FOR "THE APOSTLESHIP OF THE SEA", HOLY CROSS £308.95 OUR LADY'S £221.14